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Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community Information for Parents 27/01/17

Dear Parents / Carers and Pupils,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Diary Information for Term 3 (Spring Term) onwards
	Nursery to P7

	Invitation for Parent Helpers – especially for our School Library: reply slips by Friday 3 Feb please
	Nursery to P7

	Reply form requesting your child(-ren)’s school library username(s) and password(s)
	Nursery to P7

	Order Form for 2016 P1 to P3 Nativity DVD (under Licence) 
	P1 to P3


Congratulations to Ms Jennifer Davie (Senior Childcare Development Worker) on the birth of Jude on Friday 30 December. 

On Thursday 19 January, instructions were issued for booking, by Friday 3 February, P1 to P7 Parent-Pupil-Teacher meetings on:

· Thursday 2 March, from 4.00 to 6.30 pm (end time of last appointment)
· Or Friday 3 March, from 1.30 to 4.00 pm (end time of last appointment)
· Or Wednesday 8 March, from 4.00 to 6.30 pm (end time of last appointment) 
Staffing

We welcome to our Nursery Classes:

· Ms Emma Beattie (Acting Senior Childcare Development Worker) who is providing initial maternity cover for Ms Davie from 9 January.
· Ms Shevaun Erskine (Relief CDW) on alternate Wednesdays / Thursdays
Mrs Jill MacInnes (Relief Teacher on Thursdays and Fridays) is on unpaid leave this term to Friday 31 March inclusive following the death of her father last term.  Since Midlothian Education is unable to provide any Supply Teacher, Mr Lawson is teaching the equivalent of one and a half days per week to provide four P3 to P7 Teachers with their contractual non-contact time.  This will inevitably have a knock-on effect to Mr Lawson fulfilling his normal head teacher duties.
School Office, Tuesdays and Thursdays during January: Mrs Munro (Administrative Assistant) is starting work at her normal time of 11.15 am.  Our School Office is manned by Mrs Ketchion (Learning Assistant) from 8.30 to 8.45 am and by Mr Lawson from 8.45 to 9.30 am.  Please note that on these days there is no one in our School Office from 9.30 to 11.15 am.
	With your help and involvement, we continue to work on our School Improvement Plan priorities for 2016-2017


	Priority 1
	To develop and sustain a culture of reading and literacy to raise attainment in reading (as with all schools in the Dalkieth Associated Schools Group)

	Priority 2
	Improved effectiveness in learning, assessment and moderation through the highest quality of collaboration by Teachers and Learning Assistants at respective Curriculum for Excellence Levels

	Priority 3
	Pupils’ and teachers’ use of a single main jotter & portfolio of significant learning to track pupils’ progress

	Priority 4
	Gaining accreditation as a Level 1 Rights Respecting School

	Priority 5
	Optimum use of our immediate and local environment for effective learning

	Priority 6
	Gaining a Sport Scotland GOLD Award

	Priority 7
	Making learning about sustainable living an integral part of our curriculum (Eco School)


Priority 1

Encouraging your child’s reading for pleasure: Our school library catalogue online, ‘Who Next?’ and the iMLS App (Micro Librarian System)
Our school is strongly committed to improving literacy and knows the importance of reading for pleasure.  There is good evidence to suggest that young people who read for pleasure daily perform better in reading in all areas of the curriculum and in any assessments than those who never or infrequently do so.  We want to encourage children to enjoy reading and to read a wide range of good quality literature.  

I am delighted to inform you that the school has recently made a significant investment in our library with the introduction of a new online version of our library catalogue.  The new system allows pupils, staff and parents to view our school library catalogue online and pupils are encouraged to use this to help with research, to write reviews about books they have read and search for new books and other library resources.

The system includes a fantastic new feature called ‘Who Next’ which recommends new books and authors based on the books that your child has already read.  You will be able to use this feature at home to help your child select their next book.

You will be able to access the system via our school website or directly using a given link.
If you have access to an iPhone, iPad, iPod touch or Android phone or tablet, then you can also download a new App called ‘iMLS’ to access the library from those devices.  The app is available from the App Store and Android Market.

Having our school library accessible in this way and having parents engaged with reading will help support our commitment to raise attainment in reading and literacy.  If you would like details of your child’s username and password so that you can use the new app to also track their reading history and borrowing patterns, please complete the reply slip included in this Information for Parents and return it to our School Office by Friday 3 February 2017.
We hope you find the new facility useful and welcome any feedback.
Could P1 to P7 pupils please bring to school only items that they absolutely need to have?  

Please, to avoid arguments / loss / damage, we ask that pupils do not bring:

· any form of cards that they are collecting, eg Pokémon or football player cards

· small toys

· any form of ‘toy gun’ or ‘toy weapon’

· soft toys
Head lice

It is essential that all parents/carers regularly check for outbreaks of head lice. We no longer notify individual classes so please help us to reduce the number of infestations by checking your child’s hair regularly for lice and their eggs. Treat it immediately to prevent them spreading. 

Advice about treatment can be obtained from local chemists or go to: www.nits.net/bugbusting or NHS Choices – your health, your choices:
Safe and Considerate Parking in our school car park

Could you please avoid blocking-in parked cars?  Often staff need to go to another school or attend a vital appointment at 3.30 pm.  Please park considerately in the streets adjacent to our school.  The car park is primarily for staff, visitors to the school and those who require the disabled parking bays.  
As always, please feel free to speak with me if you have any feedback, questions, suggestions, concerns or simply need to talk through something.  I am always happy to meet with you and speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren) or developing our school.
We look forward to working with you each day to maximize progress in your child(-ren)’s learning.
With best wishes for our Spring Term,               
Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 
Encouraging your child’s reading for pleasure: Our school library catalogue online, ‘Who Next’ and the iMLS App (Micro Librarian System)

Please complete and return this form directly to our School Office or via your eldest child’s Teacher by Friday 3 February 2017.

	I / we would like to receive the username(s) and password(s) for my child(-ren) to be able to access the new online school library system and App. 

	Parent’s / Carer’s Signature:
	
	date:
	

	Family name:
	

	First name(s):
	
	N
	
	P
	
	P

	 and Stage(s):
	
	N
	
	P
	
	P











page 1 of 4
page 4 of 4

[image: image1.emf]